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        When he said this, Shao Lingfeng’s eyes burst into flames. 

        People who are dignified from heaven, but have been plotted against by a group of 
bandits. If this matter spreads, where will the face go? More importantly, Fei Xue was 
right next to him. 

        This fool. 

        At this moment, Yue Feng couldn’t help shaking his head secretly. Is there 
something wrong with Shao Lingfeng’s mind? Since the other party dares to do 
something, how could he possibly give you the antidote? 

        Haha…. 

        At the same time, Boss Wu was stunned for a moment, then he looked up to the 
sky and laughed loudly: “Give you an antidote? Are you stupid? I spent so much effort, 
and finally let you fall into the trap. Do you think it will give you the antidote? Haha, what 
a fool…” The 

        voice fell, and the surrounding bandits laughed. 

        Mad! 

        Hearing Boss Wu’s mockery, Shao Lingfeng was about to explode with anger. He 
wanted to kill Boss Wu on the spot, but he was poisoned and completely powerless. 

        At this moment, Feixue couldn’t help but shout: “Shameless thieves, you are 
courting death.” 

        “Hehe!” 

        Feixue’s anger did not anger Boss Wu, but aroused his interest. At this time, he 
looked at it with a smile Feixue: “Beauty’s personality is very hot, I like this kind of 
personality, haha, don’t worry, let’s have fun.” After the 

        voice fell, Boss Wu raised his hand and pointed at Yue Feng, directed at the 
surrounding relatives. Next said: “Take this kid to me.” 

        In Boss Wu’s heart, among the three in front of him, only Shao Lingfeng is the 
strongest, and he is poisoned now, and it is not a problem at all. As for Yue Feng, it is 
only A little-known character, let alone take it seriously. 

        Whoa! 



        Hearing the order, more than a dozen bandits immediately rushed towards Yue 
Feng, waving the long knives in their hands. 

        “Cut this kid first.” 

        “Ma De, it’s bad for us, we can’t let him go.” 

        Faced with this situation, Yue Feng didn’t panic at all, and shouted at the time, 
“Oh, I want to bully more people and less people. .” As he said that, he rushed towards 
the house behind. 

        Because the strength has not fully recovered, Yue Feng will naturally not confront 
them head-on. 

        “Run?” 

        More than a dozen mountain bandits shouted, and followed Yue Feng into the 
house. 

        The moment they rushed into the house, the dozen or so bandits didn’t talk 
nonsense. They waved their long knives and slashed towards Yue Feng. Yue Feng took 
advantage of the terrain in the room to dodge and walk away. Move around tables and 
chairs to block each other. 

        “Yue Feng!” 

        At this time, Feixue outside, because he couldn’t see the situation inside the 
house, immediately became a little worried, and couldn’t help shouting: “Be careful…” 

        Hearing the shout, Yue Feng responded loudly: “Don’t worry about me, I’ll deal 
with it.” 

        Seeing Feixue still worried about Yue Feng at this time, Shao Linfeng’s face was 
gloomy, and he was very uncomfortable, and immediately shouted: “Feixue, you are still 
at this time. What does he do? Quickly, catch this bandit leader first and let him hand 
over the antidote.” 

        In his heart, Yue Feng’s life and death were insignificant at all. 

        call! 

        Feixue was very irritable. At that time, she bit her lip and pointed at Wu Laodao: 
“Hurry up and hand over the antidote, or you will die without a corpse.” There was no 
danger on Yue Feng’s side, and he didn’t need to worry for the time being. 



        To be honest, Fei Xue felt a little unhappy in Shao Lingfeng’s disregard for Yue 
Feng’s safety, but at the same time he knew that the situation in front of him had to help 
Shao Lingfeng get the antidote as soon as possible. Otherwise, it would be very difficult 
to deal with so many bandits just by myself and Yue Feng. 

        “Hehe…” 

        Boss Wu had a wicked smile on his face, looked Feixue up and down, and couldn’t 
hide his wretchedness: “Beauty wants an antidote, I’ll give it naturally, but you have to 
play with me first. 

        ” If you can beat me, I will give you the antidote, haha.” 

        Om! 

        When the last word fell, Boss Wu’s whole body exploded, and the long knife in his 
hand drew a shock, heading straight for Feixue. 

        “Shameless scum.” Feixue snorted coldly, and her delicate body rose to meet Boss 
Wu, and the two sides fought fiercely in the blink of an eye. 

        call! 

        Seeing this scene, the surrounding mountain bandits, all eyes were straight, and 
they saw Feixue’s charming figure in the fierce battle, perfectly displayed, indescribably 
sexy. 
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        ! 

        In the blink of an eye, Feixue and Wu Boss fought fiercely for several rounds. The 
long sword and long saber kept breaking out and vibrating, and he saw that Feixue’s 
figure was agile and elegant, and he was able to handle it with ease. In contrast, Wu 
Lao’s sword was fierce. However, Feixue couldn’t be hurt, and instead he was beaten in 
a hurry. 

        Although Wu Boss is not weak, Feixue is a person from Heaven, and he is also a 
direct disciple of Gu Qianqiu. One-on-one, Wu Boss is not an opponent at all. 

        Bang! 



        Finally, Feixue found an opportunity, raised his hand and slapped Boss Wu on the 
shoulder, he heard Boss Wu groan, and the whole person was directly shocked back 
ten steps. 

        The moment he stabilized his figure, Boss Wu looked at Feixue closely, and was 
very shocked. 

        Mad, worthy of being a person from the Heavenly Dao, is really strong. 
Fortunately, her companion drank poisonous wine, otherwise, the situation would be 
really difficult to control. 

        “Tsk tsk…” 

        Shocked in his heart, Boss Wu showed a smile and shouted at Feixue: “I didn’t 
expect Meiren’s strength to be quite strong, I haven’t played so happily in a long time, 
come again.” 

        The moment the voice fell , Boss Wu took a deep breath and charged towards 
Feixue again. 

        “Boss.” 

        “We’re here to help you.” 

        At the same time, a dozen bandits from the surrounding mountains also shouted 
and rushed towards Feixue, and in the blink of an eye, they surrounded her. 

        Seeing this scene, Shao Lingfeng couldn’t help shouting: “Feixue, be careful.” 

        At the same time, Shao Lingfeng was about to rush to help, but because he was 
poisoned, he had no strength at all, and after walking a few steps, he Almost fell. 

        “You still want to help?” 

        “Tie him up.” 

        Seeing Shao Lingfeng’s embarrassed appearance, several bandits next to him 
couldn’t help taunting him, then walked over quickly and tied Shao Lingfeng. 

        “You are courting death!” Shao Lingfeng had no power to resist, but his personality 
was cold and arrogant, and he couldn’t stop yelling at the moment he was tied: “You 
can’t escape one by one.” 

        Tangtang Li Tiandao master was actually tied by a few mountain bandits Hands 
and feet, it is like a tiger falling and Pingyang being bullied by a dog, how can you not 
be angry? 



        Snapped! 

        It’s just that Shao Lingfeng didn’t scold a few words, and a mountain bandit 
slapped him severely. Hearing a crisp sound, Shao Lingfeng was beaten and 
staggered. 

        At the same time, the mountain bandit scolded: “Shut your mouth, you have 
already become a prisoner, and you dare to speak up.” The 

        voice fell, and the other mountain bandits beside him were also cursing. 

        “That’s right, just be honest.” 

        “One prisoner, what’s so arrogant?” 

        A few mountain bandits taunted, you said, I said, Shao Lingfeng almost cheated. 

        Feixue, who was not far away, was facing a situation that was not optimistic at this 
time. It was seen that more than a dozen mountain bandits cooperated closely with the 
boss of Wu, and the group surrounded Feixue in the middle. 

        In this case, all of Feixue’s retreats were blocked, and the original advantage 
became a disadvantage. 

        And at this moment, inside the room. 

        Yue Feng roamed and dodged, and quickly used the tables, chairs and stools in 
the house to deploy a simple five-element formation, completely keeping the dozen or 
so bandits in the dark. 

        At first, these mountain bandits, relying on the crowd, thought they could take 
down Yue Feng quickly, but gradually they felt that something was wrong, and they 
found that no matter how they walked, there would always be a chair or a stool in front 
of them. It was clear that Yue Feng was right in front of him, but he couldn’t catch it. 

        Haha… 

        At this moment, Yue Feng saw that the formation had been formed, and 
immediately laughed: “Okay, I won’t play with you.” After speaking, he turned and 
rushed out. 

        Mad! 

        Faced with this situation, more than a dozen mountain bandits were furious and 
wanted to rush out, but found that they couldn’t get out at all, and were completely 
trapped in the room. 



        “A bunch of rubbish!!” 

        Seeing Yue Feng coming out of the room unharmed, Boss Wu was stunned for a 
moment, and then yelled at the dozen or so bandits in the room: “So many people can’t 
deal with one, so let him run out. It’s over.” 

        “Boss!” 

        Hearing the roar, more than a dozen bandits in the room wanted to cry without 
tears: “This kid is very evil. He made a chair and table and trapped us.” 

        “Yeah . , we can’t rush out at all.” 

        Hearing these words, Boss Wu became even more angry: “Shut up for Lao Tzu.” 
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        When speaking, Boss Wu frowned and looked at Yue Feng, and couldn’t help but 
muttered in his heart. 

        Madd, are you missing something? Is this kid a hidden master? 

        well! 

        At the same time, Yue Feng frowned when he saw Shao Lingfeng being tied up 
with five flowers, and then sighed. 

        This idiot, if he hadn’t been poisoned, the situation wouldn’t have gotten so 
complicated. 

        Bang! 

        Just as Yue Feng was muttering secretly, he saw Feixue being hit in the back by 
the palm of Wu Boss. At that time, Feixue’s delicate body was shocked, and a muffled 
groan came out of his mouth, and his face turned pale instantly. 

        “Feixue. I’ll help you.” 

        Seeing this scene, Yue Feng was already in his heart, and he hurriedly shouted, 
and was about to rush up to help. 

        Just before he took two steps, Boss Wu sneered, and grabbed the long knife to 
directly intercept Yue Feng: “The boy still wants to help, I’m here to learn, what skills do 
you have?” 

        When he said this, Boss Wu A look of arrogance. 



        Feixue was slapped just now, and there was no longer any threat. More than a 
dozen subordinates could easily subdue her. In this case, Yue Feng was left in front of 
her. 

        call! 

        At this time, Yue Feng was too lazy to talk nonsense, he breathed a sigh of relief, 
and said lightly: “You are not my opponent, you should surrender quickly.” Originally 
Yue Feng did not intend to reveal his strength, but this Shao Lingfeng is really 
unreliable. make a mess. 

        What? what did he say? 

        At this moment, Boss Wu was stunned, thinking that he heard it wrong, and tilted 
his head: “What did you just say?” 

        This person is crazy, he is the only one left, how dare he be so arrogant? 

        “Surrender!” Yue Feng said coldly. 

        “Haha…” 

        Hearing this, Wu Lao Da laughed in anger and stared at Yue Feng: “Boy, who do 
you think you are? Gu Qianqiu from Heaven? Let me surrender? Hehe, you have Is that 
strength?” 

        Two masters from the Heavenly Dao, one was poisoned, the other was besieged, 
it can be said that the situation was firmly under control, but this little-known kid in front 
of him dared to speak madly to make me surrender, it’s really ridiculous Extremely. 

        Seeing Boss Wu’s contemptuous face, Yue Feng was too lazy to talk nonsense: “If 
you don’t surrender, you will be at your own risk.” 

        Shuh! 

        At this moment, Boss Wu’s face changed suddenly, his anger rose, staring at Yue 
Feng and roaring: “Go to Nima, the brat who doesn’t know the sky and the earth, dare 
to threaten me? You will die for me.” The 

        last word fell . At the moment, Wu Boss’s whole body burst out, and then rushed 
like a cannonball, hitting Yue Feng with a palm. 

        Huhu… 

        This palm contains Wu Lao Da’s nine-success power, and when he sees the palm 
of his hand, the air is twisted, and the power is amazing. 



        However, Yue Feng was full of disdain, standing there as steady as Mount Tai, and 
then raised his hand and collided with the palm of Wu Boss. 

        boom! 

        In the next second, the palms of the two collided, and a roar was heard, and the 
powerful fluctuations of power swept the audience. Then, Boss Wu groaned and was 
directly knocked back dozens of steps. 

        Yue Feng, on the other hand, was as steady as Mount Tai, and did not move at all. 

        To be honest, Yue Feng’s strength has not fully recovered, otherwise, with this 
palm down, Boss Wu would have died. 

        Madd… 

        At this moment, Boss Wu stabilized his figure, stared at Yue Feng, and was 
shocked. How is this possible? The palm just now, even these two masters of the 
Heavenly Dao, are not easy to resist, but this person in front of him has nothing to do. 

        Feeling the shock in Boss Wu’s eyes, Yue Feng looked indifferent: “I said, you are 
not an opponent, surrender quickly.” 

        Go to Nima… 

        Hearing this, Boss Wu became angry and pointed at Yue Feng and shouted: “Go, 
give it to me, kill him.” When he roared, Boss Wu’s eyes flashed with madness. 

        How is the strength? If you have too many people, you will be consumed by 
energy. 

        Whoa! 

        Hearing the order, the bandits present rushed up one after another, slashing 
towards Yue Feng with the long knife in their hands. Yue Feng sneered and stepped 
forward. 

        Bang bang bang… 

        I heard a sound of vibration, just a few breaths, several bandits were knocked to 
the ground by Yue Feng and lost their combat effectiveness. 

        As for the other bandits, seeing Yue Feng being so brave, they couldn’t hide the 
fear on their faces. 
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        Mad! 

        Seeing that the situation was getting worse and worse, Boss Wu’s face was 
extremely gloomy. He tilted his head and saw Feixue was not far away. 

        Seeing Boss Wu rushing towards him, Feixue bit his lip and wanted to fight back, 
but he was injured just now and was very weak. 

        clap clap! 

        In the next second, Boss Wu quickly tapped Feixue’s acupuncture point, put the 
long knife on her neck, and shouted at Yue Feng: “Hurry up and stop this, otherwise, I 
will cut off her head. “ 

        When he shouted these, Boss Wu’s face was fierce. 

        “Flying Snow!” 

        Seeing this scene, Shao Lingfeng was in no hurry and couldn’t help but yell. 

        Mad! 

        At the same time, Yue Feng also stopped suddenly, his fists clenched tightly, his 
eyes staring at Boss Wu, his heart was full of anger, this mountain bandit is really 
cunning, if he can’t beat me, he will use Feixue to threaten. 

        Out of anger, Yue Feng wanted to kill Boss Wu immediately, but he held back and 
did not dare to act rashly. 

        Yue Feng could clearly see that Boss Wu’s long knife was tightly clinging to 
Feixue’s neck, and Feixue would lose its fragrance with just a little force. 

        call! 

        After a few seconds, Yue Feng calmed down and shouted at Boss Wu: “Let her go 
immediately.” 

        “Haha!” 

        Boss Wu sneered, his face full of jokes: “Do you think it’s possible? But I can talk 
to you. As a condition, you can capture her immediately, and I won’t hurt her life, 
otherwise, don’t blame Lao Tzu for being troublesome and destroying flowers.” 

        Mad! 

        Hearing these words, Yue Feng did not respond, but his face was extremely cold. 



        “Yue Feng!” 

        At this moment, Feixue bit her lip and said in a complicated tone: “Don’t worry 
about me, hurry up, this is something we have to do away from Heaven.” 

        When he said this, Feixue was in a mess. 

        When the words fell, Boss Wu laughed evilly: “Hehe, the three of you, none of you 
can leave.” After speaking, 

        Boss Wu impatiently urged Yue Feng: “Make a decision quickly, I don’t have the 
patience to waste time with you.” 

        Huh ! 

        At this moment, Yue Feng took a deep breath, nodded and said, “Okay, I’ll capture 
it with my hands, you have to keep your word and don’t hurt her.” 

        Hearing this, Boss Wu immediately signaled to several of his subordinates. 

        Whoa! 

        A few of his subordinates understood and quickly walked over to tie Yue Feng Wu 
Hua with ropes. Yue Feng did not resist, but let them tie his hands and feet. 

        To be honest, Yue Feng didn’t want to compromise, but if he didn’t, Feixue would 
die in the fall of Wu Boss. 

        However, Yue Feng has also made a plan in his heart. He will show weakness for 
the time being, and when he finds an opportunity, he will counter the Boss Wu. As long 
as the Boss Wu is restrained, other bandits will not be worried. 

        Chi…. 

        But at this time, after several mountain bandits tied Yue Feng, one of them took out 
two poisonous needles and slammed them into the two acupoints on Yue Feng’s back. 
The poison needle was blue and faint, flashing with cold light. 

        The moment he was stabbed in the acupuncture point, Yue Feng only felt a 
numbness that spread all over his body in an instant. This kind of paralysis did not 
penetrate deep into the meridians, but stiffened all the muscles in the body. 

        Nima… 

        Feeling the paralysis all over his body, Yue Feng was furious. 



        There are still many methods for these bandits. This poison needle is so strange 
that it can make the muscles all over the body stiff, and it has not penetrated into the 
meridians. If it penetrates into the meridians, the red lotus in the body can be expelled, 
but now it is just muscle stiffness.. . This is a bit of a hassle. 

        “Why are you so stupid.” 

        Seeing that Yue Feng couldn’t resist and let the other party tie him up, Feixue 
stomped her feet in a hurry, and at the same time, she was also inexplicably moved. 

        Yue Feng originally had a chance to leave, but for my safety, I would rather be 
caught by the other party. 

        He… how can he be so stupid. 

        Hearing Feixue’s rebuke, Yue Feng smiled slightly: “What do we say, we have 
worshipped before, how can I bear to see you in danger and ignore it.” 

        Shuh…. 

        Hearing this, Feixue’s delicate face Instantly flushed, embarrassed and angry. 

        This Yue Feng is really not serious, what time is it, and he is still in the mood to 
joke. 

        “Haha…” 

        At this time, Mr. Wu laughed and walked quickly to the table to sit down: “Tie the 
three of them, then bring out the wine and meat, and have a good drink tonight. “ 
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        Mad! 

        Seeing that the situation was getting worse and worse, Boss Wu’s face was 
extremely gloomy. He tilted his head and saw Feixue was not far away. 

        Seeing Boss Wu rushing towards him, Feixue bit his lip and wanted to fight back, 
but he was injured just now and was very weak. 

        clap clap! 

        In the next second, Boss Wu quickly tapped Feixue’s acupuncture point, put the 
long knife on her neck, and shouted at Yue Feng: “Hurry up and stop this, otherwise, I 
will cut off her head. “ 



        When he shouted these, Boss Wu’s face was fierce. 

        “Flying Snow!” 

        Seeing this scene, Shao Lingfeng was in no hurry and couldn’t help but yell. 

        Mad! 

        At the same time, Yue Feng also stopped suddenly, his fists clenched tightly, his 
eyes staring at Boss Wu, his heart was full of anger, this mountain bandit is really 
cunning, if he can’t beat me, he will use Feixue to threaten. 

        Out of anger, Yue Feng wanted to kill Boss Wu immediately, but he held back and 
did not dare to act rashly. 

        Yue Feng could clearly see that Boss Wu’s long knife was tightly clinging to 
Feixue’s neck, and Feixue would lose its fragrance with just a little force. 

        call! 

        After a few seconds, Yue Feng calmed down and shouted at Boss Wu: “Let her go 
immediately.” 

        “Haha!” 

        Boss Wu sneered, his face full of jokes: “Do you think it’s possible? But I can talk 
to you. As a condition, you can capture her immediately, and I won’t hurt her life, 
otherwise, don’t blame Lao Tzu for being troublesome and destroying flowers.” 

        Mad! 

        Hearing these words, Yue Feng did not respond, but his face was extremely cold. 

        “Yue Feng!” 

        At this moment, Feixue bit her lip and said in a complicated tone: “Don’t worry 
about me, hurry up, this is something we have to do away from Heaven.” 

        When he said this, Feixue was in a mess. 

        When the words fell, Boss Wu laughed evilly: “Hehe, the three of you, none of you 
can leave.” After speaking, 

        Boss Wu impatiently urged Yue Feng: “Make a decision quickly, I don’t have the 
patience to waste time with you.” 



        Huh ! 

        At this moment, Yue Feng took a deep breath, nodded and said, “Okay, I’ll take it 
easy, you have to keep your word, and don’t hurt her.” 

        Hearing this, Boss Wu immediately signaled to several of his subordinates. 

        Whoa! 

        A few of his subordinates understood and quickly walked over to tie Yue Feng Wu 
Hua with ropes. Yue Feng did not resist, but let them tie his hands and feet. 

        To be honest, Yue Feng didn’t want to compromise, but if he didn’t, Feixue would 
die in the fall of Wu Boss. 

        However, Yue Feng also made a plan in his heart, to show weakness for the time 
being, and when he finds an opportunity, he will counter Boss Wu. As long as Boss Wu 
is restrained, the other bandits will not be a concern. 

        Chi…. 

        But at this time, after a few bandits tied Yue Feng, one of them took out two poison 
needles and slammed them into the two acupoints on Yue Feng’s back. The poison 
needle was blue and faint, flashing with cold light. 

        The moment he was stabbed in the acupuncture point, Yue Feng only felt a 
numbness that spread all over his body in an instant. This kind of paralysis did not 
penetrate deep into the meridians, but stiffened all the muscles in the body. 

        Nima… 

        Feeling the paralysis all over his body, Yue Feng was furious. 

        There are still many methods for these bandits. This poison needle is so strange 
that it can make the muscles all over the body stiff, and it has not penetrated into the 
meridians. If it penetrates into the meridians, the red lotus in the body can be expelled, 
but now it is just muscle stiffness.. . This is a bit of a hassle. 

        “Why are you so stupid.” 

        Seeing that Yue Feng couldn’t resist and let the other party tie him up, Feixue 
stomped her feet in a hurry, and at the same time, she was also inexplicably moved. 

        Yue Feng originally had a chance to leave, but for my safety, I would rather be 
caught by the other party. 



        He… how can he be so stupid. 

        Hearing Feixue’s rebuke, Yue Feng smiled slightly: “What do we say, we have 
worshipped before, how can I bear to see you in danger and ignore it.” 

        Shuh…. 

        Hearing this, Feixue’s delicate face Instantly flushed, embarrassed and angry. 

        This Yue Feng is really not serious, what time is it, and he is still in the mood to 
joke. 

        “Haha…” 

        At this time, Mr. Wu laughed and walked quickly to the table to sit down: “Tie the 
three of them, then bring out the wine and meat, and have a good drink tonight. “ 

 


